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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home.

At a meeting of the South Asia Forum in July 2006, following on from the regional consultation in 2005 of the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children, the government made a commitment to prohibition in all settings, including the home.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in schools. Teacher training institutes are reportedly discouraging its use and promoting alternative methods of classroom management, and it has been banned by a 1997 administrative directive, but it continues to be used in the formal education system and in the religious monasteries. There is no legal provision relating to corporal punishment in schools.

In the penal system, there is no prohibition of corporal punishment as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions and children at the juvenile rehabilitation centre have reportedly experienced mild to severe corporal punishment. We have been unable to ascertain the legal status of corporal punishment as a sentence for crime. Under the General Law (Thrimzhung Chhenpo), any form of torture is prohibited (section MA 1-7) and persons below the age of 18 years may be given half the sentences applicable to adults for criminal offences (section PA-14), but we have no information on whether these include corporal punishment. 

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings, and children in residential institutions have reportedly experienced mild to severe corporal punishment.

We have no information in relation to situations of employment.

In its concluding observations on the state party’s initial report in 2001, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended that the state party take legislative measures to prohibit corporal punishment of children in the family, schools and institutions (CRC/C/15/Add.157, para. 41). In light of the Committee’s General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation in the UN Secretary General’s Study on violence against children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009, we hope the Committee will question the progress made by the state party following its commitment to prohibition and urge the state party enact legislation prohibiting corporal punishment in all settings, including within the family.

